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October 21, 2004

TO

Ernie Yanarella


Chair, University Faculty Senate
FROM:
Jeannine Blackwell

Dean, The Graduate School

David Watt



Associate Provost

RE: 
Academic Council for the Medical Center


The Academic Council for the Medical Center is mentioned as a University of Kentucky Committee in Part III of the Administrative Regulations.  Its function and composition is described in the Faculty Senate Rules (copy attached).  


The Faculty Senate proposed and subsequently approved a modification to the current composition of the Council in which various deans in the Medical Center would chair the Council rather than the Associate Provost for Academic Affairs.  The proposal was put forward with little consultation among the deans or the Provost’s office and does not appear to enjoy support among either of these groups.  As a practical matter, it did not seem reasonable to train staff in each dean’s office to handle the paperwork associated with the Council’s activities.  


The purpose of this memorandum is to put forward an alternate plan for the future of the Academic Council for the Medical Center.  We propose to amalgamate the Council with the Graduate Council.  All elected members of both councils would convene as the Graduate Council until July 1, 2005.  At that point, we recommend that some of the cross-representation of membership could be eliminated, saving faculty time in committee service without affecting representation of all quarters of the University on the Graduate Council. 

It would also be appropriate, since there are a number of undergraduate programs in the Medical Center, to consider how to achieve appropriate representation on the Undergraduate Council.  


We also propose that future course proposals, program proposals, and reviews of off-campus courses and programs offered through the Medical Center that affect professional degree programs follow the current model used by the College of Law.  That is, these proposals, once approved by the College, would go directly to the Senate Council and would not require approval by the Graduate Council.  Other proposals affecting undergraduate or graduate degree programs would continue to go through the Graduate Council for review and approval.  


We regard this proposal as a reasonable solution to the problems with the current plan adopted by the Senate.  It would, of course, require thorough discussion and ultimately, if approved, revision of the Senate Rules and elimination of the Academic Council for the Medical Center from the list of University Committees in the Administrative Regulations.  
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